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ATCHAFALAYA BASIN LEVEE DISTRICT
P. O. Box 170

Port Allen, Louisiana 70767-0170

Phone (225) 387-2249

Fax     (225) 387-4742








December 14, 2016







A Regular Board Meeting of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held at the Office of the Board in Port Allen, Louisiana at 4:00 pm, Wednesday, December 14, 2016.  President John Grezaffi called the meeting to order.  President John Grezaffi declared a quorum present, and Mrs. Janice Jarreau called the roll.  The following members were present:

COMMISSIONER


PARISH

Glenn Angelle


Iberia
Pamela Burleigh


St. Landry

Bill Flynn



West Baton Rouge

Kenneth Gordon


West Baton Rouge

John Grezaffi


Pointe Coupee 
Daniel Hebert


Iberville

Karen Jewell


Iberville

Moise LeBlanc


St. Martin



Harry Marionneaux


Iberville 


Jody Meche



St. Martin 
Nickie Rockforte


Pointe Coupee
Absent: 

Earl Matherne


Assumption
Also Present:

INDIVIDUAL


REPRESENTING


Tony German


CPRA
Steve Marrioneaux


Levee Board Attorney

William Tyson


Executive Director

Cecil Tessier


Assistant Executive Director

Janice Jarreau


Administrative Program Manager
Tiffany Weber


Accounting Specialist
Crissi Canezaro


Accounting Technician 
                                                                    * * * * *
President John Grezaffi asked for public comments.  Hearing none, he continued with the agenda.  
                                                                    * * * * *
A Sympathy Resolution was available for presentation to the Brignac Family.  However, the Brignac Family was unable to attend the meeting.  The staff will mail the Resolution to the family.

                                                                    * * * * *
Commissioner Glenn Angelle moved, seconded by Commissioner Jody Meche and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the November 2, 2016 meeting as presented, and to publish the minutes in the official journal. 






        * * * * *

A meeting of the Insurance/Finance Committee of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held at 4:00 p.m., Wednesday, November 16, 2016, at the Board Office in Port Allen, Louisiana.  Chairman Daniel Hebert called the meeting to order.  The following members were present:
Daniel Hebert, Chairman 

Earl Matherne, 1st Vice Chairman

Moise LeBlanc, Member

Karen Jewell, Member

Bill Flynn, Ex-Officio Chairman

John Grezaffi, Ex-Officio Chairman

Absent:

None

Also Present:

Don Savoie of Simmons & Savoie

John Caro of Brown & Brown

Mark Romero of Brown & Brown

Elizabeth Minvielle of Brown & Brown
Will Tyson, Executive Director

Janice Jarreau, Administrative Program Manager

Kristy Jewell, Human Resources Analyst

Tiffany Weber, Accounting Specialist

Crissi Canezaro, Accounting Technician

Glenn Angelle, Commissioner

Harry Marionneaux, Commissioner

Kenneth Gordon, Commissioner

Pamela Burleigh, Commissioner

1. Discuss the renewal of Worker Compensation Policy for 2017
Don Savoie with Simmons & Savoie appeared before the committee to discuss the renewal of our worker’s compensation policy.  The premium will increase by a little more than $100.00.  Commissioner Karen Jewell questioned why the policy included coverage for police officers and drivers, since we no longer have any officers.  Motion by Commissioner Karen Jewell, seconded by Commissioner Moise LeBlanc, and unanimously carried to accept the worker’s compensation proposal for 2017, subject to eliminating the change in coverage for police officers and drivers.

2. Discuss the renewal of General Liability Policy for 2017 

John Caro with Brown & Brown discussed the renewal of general liability insurance.  The premium will increase for automobile coverage since we’ve added new automobiles and equipment.  Premiums for property and liability coverage remains the same.  The proposed renewal does not include law enforcement liability.  Motion by Commissioner Moise LeBlanc, seconded by Commissioner Karen Jewell, and unanimously carried to accept the proposal for general liability insurance for 2017.

3. Discuss the renewal of Supplemental Insurance Policy for 2017

Elizabeth Minvielle reported that there is no increase in premiums for the renewal of the  supplemental policy.  Coverage remains the same.  Moise LeBlanc made a motion, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne, and unanimously carried, to accept the proposal for renewal of the supplemental insurance policy for 2017.

There being no further business to come before the committee, upon motion by Commissioner Moise LeBlanc and unanimously carried the meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
/s/Daniel Hebert, Chairman




/s/Earl Matherne, 1st Vice Chairman

/s/Karen Jewell, Member




/s/Moise LeBlanc, Member

/s/Bill Flynn, Ex-Officio Chairman



/s/John Grezaffi, Ex Officio Chairman
Commissioner Pamela Burleigh moved, seconded by Commissioner Karen Jewell and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the Insurance/Finance Committee meeting of November 16, 2016 as presented.  Commissioner Karen Jewell pointed out to the board that the quote from Brown & Brown of Louisiana, LLC for commercial insurance included coverage for law enforcement liability.  Since we do not have police officers, this item and subsequent premium should be removed from their quote.  Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Kenneth Gordon and unanimously carried to approve the commercial insurance proposal with the law enforcement liability premium removed.

                                                                    * * * * *
Mr. Will Tyson presented a request from the Corps of Engineers for a right of entry for maintenance on Arbroth and Hermitage Relief Wells.  Commissioner Bill Flynn moved, seconded by Commissioner Harry Marionneaux and unanimously carried to approve the request.  

President John Grezaffi said the convention in New Orleans went well this year.  He said he hopes additional work on the slides will be funded by their supplemental funding bill.  

                                                                    * * * * *
Mr. Tony German of CPRA had no report.

                                                                    * * * * *
Levee Board Attorney Steve Marionneaux reported that a Memorandum of Understanding has been developed between Shelf Oil & Gas, Whitewing and the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District relative to the return of funds totaling $143,000, which were mistakenly sent to the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District instead of the Lafourche Parish Levee District.  Mr. Marionneaux said it is important that this document be signed so that all parties acknowledge what we are doing and how we should proceed.  Commissioner Jody Meche moved, seconded by Commissioner Kenneth Gordon and unanimously carried to approve the Memorandum of Understanding and agreed to have the document executed and signed by President John Grezaffi.
                                                                    * * * * *
Commissioner Nickie Rockforte moved, seconded by Commissioner Harry Marionneaux and unanimously carried to approve permanent status for Samuel Rodriguez as a Mobile Equipment Operator 1.

                                                                    * * * * *
Commissioner Nickie Rockforte moved, seconded by Commissioner Pamela Burleigh and unanimously carried to authorize the staff to take steps to hold the sale of used equipment and auction in early March or April.  

                                                                    * * * * *
RESOLUTION 

Moved by Commissioner Karen Jewell, seconded by Commissioner Nickie Rockforte, and

unanimously carried:

WHEREAS, the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District learned

with deepest regret and sincere sorrow of the death of Mr. Gerald Alexander on 

November 28, 2016, and

WHEREAS, Mr. Alexander was an active and respected member of the Board of 

Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District from January 2, 1997 until 

November 28, 2016, and

WHEREAS, Mr. Alexander will be missed by many who were close to him and who cherished

his friendship.

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the members of this Board do hereby express its

condolences to the family of Mr. Gerald Alexander, and its deepest regrets upon his death, that this Resolution be incorporated and made a permanent part of the Minutes of this Board, and

further that a copy of this Resolution be presented to the Alexander Family, so that they may

know of our sincere appreciation of the life of Mr. Alexander and of our sincere regrets in

his passing:

Vote:


Yeas:    Commissioners Glenn Angelle, Pamela Burleigh, Bill Flynn, Kenneth Gordon,


John Grezaffi, Daniel Hebert, Karen Jewell, Moise LeBlanc, Harry Marionneaux,


Jody Meche, and Nickie Rockforte

Nays:
None
  

Absent and not voting:   Commissioner Earl Matherne

The vote in favor thereof being unanimous, the resolution was declared duly adopted.

I, Janice G. Jarreau, Secretary for the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin

Levee District, do hereby certify that the above and foregoing is a true and correct copy

of excerpts of the Minutes of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin

Levee District, a Regular Meeting held in Port Allen, Louisiana, on Wednesday, December 14,

2016.






/s/ Janice G. Jarreau, Secretary

Moved by Commissioner Karen Jewell and seconded by Commissioner Nickie Rockforte

Roll Call vote:

Yeas:  
Angelle, Burleigh, Flynn, Gordon, Grezaffi, Hebert, Jewell, LeBlanc, Marionneaux, Meche, and Rockforte

Nays:
None

Absent and not voting:  Matherne

                                                                    * * * * *
 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1RESOLUTION

Moved by Commissioner Nickie Rockforte, seconded by Commissioner Karen Jewell

and unanimously carried:

WHEREAS, the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District lost a

valuable friend with the death of Floyd J. Spragis on November 30, 2016,  and

WHEREAS, Mr. Spragis worked for  the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District from

March 1, 1990 through May 19, 2016; and

WHEREAS, Mr. Spragis will be missed by many who were close to him and who cherished

his friendship.

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the members of this Board do hereby express its

condolences to the family of Mr. Spragis and its deepest regrets upon his death, that this

Resolution be incorporated and made a permanent part of the Minutes of this Board, and

further that a copy of this Resolution be presented to the Spragis Family so that they may

know of our sincere appreciation of the life of Mr. Spragis and of our sincere regrets in

his passing:

Vote:

Yeas:
Commissioners Glenn Angelle, Pamela Burleigh, Bill Flynn, Kenneth Gordon,


John Grezaffi, Daniel Hebert, Karen Jewell, Moise LeBlanc, Harry Marionneaux,


Jody Meche, and Nickie Rockforte

Nays:
None

Absent and not voting: Commissioner Earl Matherne

The vote in favor thereof being unanimous, the resolution was declared duly adopted.






* * * * *

I, Janice G. Jarreau, Secretary for the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin

Levee District, do hereby certify that the above and foregoing is a true and correct copy

of excerpts of the Minutes of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin

Levee District, a Regular Meeting held in Port Allen, Louisiana, on Wednesday, December 14,
2016.






         /s/Janice G. Jarreau, Secretary

Moved by Nickie Rockforte, seconded by Commissioner Karen Jewell

Roll Call vote:

Yeas:  
Angelle, Burleigh, Flynn, Gordon, Grezaffi, Hebert, Jewell, LeBlanc, Marionneaux, Meche, and Rockforte

Nays:
None

Absent and not voting:  Matherne

* * * * *

Commissioner Nickie Rockforte moved, seconded by Commissioner Karen Jewell and unanimously carried to take the gate policy under advisement.  






        * * * * *

There being no further business to come before the board, upon motion by Commissioner Karen Jewell and unanimously carried the meeting adjourned.
____________________________________           ____________________________________

Janice Jarreau, Secretary


           John Grezaffi, President

____________________________________

Linda Alwood, Contract Stenographer 
An Equal Opportunity Employer

